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Update for Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council June 2024 

Wiltshire Council 

Area Boards Meeting 
 
The next Area Board meeting will be 26th June 2024 in Clyffe Pypard and Bushton Village Hall. 
 
Representatives from Octavius, the company who will be carrying out the repairs to Lyneham 
Banks, will be in attendance. All welcome. 

  Local Highway and Footway Improvement Group (LHFIG). 
The meeting on the 22nd May 2024 saw a number of issues being prioritised for further action, 
including Lyneham & Bradenstoke A3102 Calne Road / Preston lane Mini Roundabout Safety 
improvements. 
6pm Wednesday 11th September 2024 (Online via Microsoft Teams) 

Community Safety Forum 
 
The meeting on  Friday 14th June 2024 discussed Dog Safety courses. Notes to follow. 
Next meeting will be Friday 12th July, speaker to be confirmed. 
 

Banking Hub 
A date has been set for a 3 month review of the hub – June 19th, drop in session at Quercus 

Bistro 10.00-11.30. Many people have asked for a cash point there. I will be pushing again for 
this addition. 

Local 

Lyneham Banks 
The planning application for the works to The Banks PL/2024/02330 was passed at Committee. 
https://development.wiltshire.gov.uk/pr/s/planning-
application/a0iQ3000004YCsUIAW/pl202402330 
 
I have had an initial meeting with Octavius who will be carrying out the works and we await “meet 
the contractor” event dates. 

 
Work on site is due to begin in summer 2024 and the council expects the road to reopen 
in spring 2025. 
 
 
Please use the email address lynehambanks@wiltshire.gov.uk for all correspondence.. 
 

Clack Hill Yard 
Cllr Bernard and I attended the Appeal Hearing on June 4th and await the outcome. 

https://development.wiltshire.gov.uk/pr/s/planning-application/a0iQ3000004YCsUIAW/pl202402330
https://development.wiltshire.gov.uk/pr/s/planning-application/a0iQ3000004YCsUIAW/pl202402330
mailto:lynehambanks@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Flooding 
 
The Drainage team and I visited 2 of the affected sites in Preston last week. They are satisfied 
that the streams and drains are able to cope with normal conditions. Some repair work has been 
carried out at The Folly. 

Bradenstoke Solar Farm Community Benefit Fund 
 
Details of all grants and the application process can be found on the website 
https://www.bradenstokesolarfund.org/ 
 
 
Councillor Allison Bucknell 

https://www.bradenstokesolarfund.org/

